
 

LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING 

12 April 2016 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely. Members present: Supervisors Craig, Johnson, Handrich, and Wilfuer.  Others 

present: Sheriff Hardel, Chief Deputy Kraeger, Captain Wilz, Captain Wogsland, Lt. Russell and 

County Board Chairman Dick Koeppen. 

Chairman Jonely gave the opening meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Handrich, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve the minutes 

of the March 8, 2016 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee.  Motion carried without a 

negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Johnson to approve the agenda. 

Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Johnson, seconded by Supervisor Craig to approve the March bills 

as presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Wilz reported for the Communication Center that he held a semi-annual 

meeting last week with all dispatchers.  There was a Spillman upgrade last week which caused 

some issues, but they have been mainly resolved.   Captain Wilz reported that Eventide will be 

installing the digitalized recording system on April 27.   Also, the Shoretel/Modecom upgrade 

should be completed soon.    

Captain Wogsland reported for the Jail that the shower project has been completed.  

The correction division also experienced some issues with the recent Spillman upgrade and they 

are being worked on.  Captain Wogsland also reported on an attempted suicide in the jail over 

the past weekend. 

 Sheriff Hardel will include an update from the Detective Division with his report. 

 In the absence of Captain Rasmussen, the Committee looked over the Patrol monthly 

report.  Supervisor Johnson moved, Supervisor Handrich second to approve the report. Motion 

carried without a negative vote.  The patrol report was placed on file.    



 Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  Motion to approve the 

report by Supervisor Handrich, second by Supervisor Wilfuer.  Motion carried without a 

negative vote.  The Sheriff’s Office report was placed on file. 

 Sheriff Hardel reported on a recent records request from Channel 6 in Milwaukee and 

also on the homicide in the county yesterday.  Sheriff Hardel also reported that three additional 

new squads have been set up and are on the road. 

 Supervisor Craig moved, second by Supervisor Johnson to adjourn at 10:08 a.m.  Motion 

carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


